CONSULTATION RESPONSE: COUNTRYSIDE AND ENVIRONMENT (ECOLOGY)

	To / I:
	Operational Manager Development & Building Control
	
	From / Oddi Wrth:
	Ecology, Development Services

Countryside and Economic Projects.

	FAO
	Mr. S. D. Butler
	
	
	Mrs Erica Dixon

	Date / Dyddiad:
	9 September 2015
	
	Tel / Ffôn:
	(01446) 704855

	Your Ref / Eich Cyf:
	2015/00843/FUL
	
	My Ref / Fy Cyf:
	

	Location
	Sully Sports and Social Club, South Road, Sully

	Proposal
	Hybrid application proposing development of Sully Sports and Social Club, including demolition of existing clubhouse and buildings and construction of new clubhouse, three. grassed pitches, one. all-weather pitch, floodlights, new bowling green, local retail building, touring caravan site and building, car parking and associated engineering, access and landscaping works (full detail) and proposals for construction of up to 200 dwellings, with associated parking, engineering, access, play space and landscaping works (outline detail)


	ECOLOGY RESPONSE

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  No comment

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Object (holding objection)
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Object and recommend refusal 
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Notes for applicant
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Request for further information 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Recommend planning conditions


Summary

Ecology team objects in principle to this application at the current time as insufficient has been provided by the applicant to allow the LPA to make a fully informed decision with respect to European Protected Species.      

Detailed Comments 

Our comments are made in relation to the revised document Sully SSC Redevelopment, Ecological Impact Assessment; St Modwen Developments Ltd. V2, 20th August 2015 by Atkins Ltd, and Hedgerows Technical Note, Sully Sports and Social Club 19th August 2015; following the request for further information in our response of 14 August 2015. 

We note the resubmission of the revised EcIA and note NRW response of 26th August 2015.

Recommendations

1. Bat Assessment. With respect to the Ecological Impact Assessment, sections we note that 2 of the buildings on site (TN5, TN20) are classed as “Of limited Potential” and that Section 5.5 recommends that these buildings be subject to internal surveys, followed by emergence surveys if necessary. 

Due to outstanding survey information, there is currently insufficient information to allow the determination of the planning application. We recommend that all surveys are completed and the results submitted to the LPA prior to determination. 

2. Lighting. We await the lighting plan as requested in our previous response.
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